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February 16, 2022 

 

Norman Utilities Authority 

201-C West Gray Street 

Norman, OK 73069 

Attention:  Rachel Croft, P.E., Project Manager 

 

Subject: Recommendation of Award for the Porter Avenue Water Line Relocation Project, Phase 

II, Porter Avenue from Alameda Street to Robinson Street 

 

Dear Ms. Croft, 

 

On Thursday, February 3, 2022, four (4) bids from general contractors were received, opened, 

and publicly read at the Authority’s office in Norman, Oklahoma, for the above-referenced 

project.  The following were the apparent proposal results: 

 

CONTRACTOR 
BASE BID + 

ADD ALT. A 

BASE BID + 

ADD ALT. B 

Cimarron Construction Co. $2,232,995.00 $2,039,328.00 

Southwest Water Works $2,797,895.00 $2,895,130.00 

WEB Construction $2,916,775.00 $2,965,640.00 

Downey Contracting $4,153,328.00 $3,119,118.00 

Engineer’s Estimate $2,935,100.00 $2,701,360.00 

 

Based upon the information supplied, all documents appear to be in order.  Based upon the 

results of the Total Bid proposal, the lowest, responsible bidder is Cimarron Construction Co.  

As a result, we recommend awarding the contract for the following amount: 

 

TOTAL AWARD AMOUNT:  $ 2,039,328.00 (Base Bid plus Alternate B) 

 

Please place this item on the next available council agenda for consideration.  Please contact me 

at (405) 329-2555 should you have any questions or concerns. 

 

Sincerely, 

Garver 

 

 

 

J. Bret Cabbiness, P.E. 

Senior Project Manager 
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